FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 2:18 PM

2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum (5):5 /9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Butler	sga_fao@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Vice-Chair Carter	sga_grst@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Nadella	sgachps4@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Patel	sgachps5@ucf.edu	P	E
Senator Vorn	Sga_ba6@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Quiroga	Sga_grst1@ucf.edu	P(2:22pm)	Р
Senator Whitson	sgaecs11@ucf.edu	E	E
ORS Rep	sgaors@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Pro Tempore Representative	sga_pro@ucf.edu	Р	Р

- 3. Approval of the Agenda: Approved by GC
- 4. Open Forum
 - a. SGLCers!
 - i. JC Elise Mentee! Freshman, Majoring in accounting
 - ii. Samantha Freshman, Criminal Justice
 - iii. Crystal Sophomore, Political Sciences and Psychology
- 5. Announcements from the Chair
 - a. Please be on time!
 - b. The RSO's make it ontime but i can't start until yall come. Some have class at 3 which means they can't stay the whole time :(
 - c. So please try harder to be on time

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- 6. Announcements from the Vice Chair
 - a. None
- 7. Announcements from Committee Members
 - a. None
- 8. Announcements from Non-Committee Members
 - a. None
- 9. Old Business
 - a. 55-38
 - b. Speech
 - i. Knight Riders Motorcycle club, mini training day, prepare our advanced riders and prepare them for some future races next year, working with other universities along with thei students, have coaches and alumnis who are also working with us. Smaller the bike, smaller the margin of error, helps the riders understand their movements a lot better, equipment, gear is very important, all riders would have their own gear.
 - ii. Coaching and Motorcycle rental is \$1,569.00
 - c. Questioning
 - i. Rose: Do you have two financially trained officers?
 - ii. RSO: All officers?
 - iii. Chair: Is it within 20 miles of the university?
 - iv. RSO: No
 - v. Morisette: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - vi. RSO: yes vii. Rose: MTD
 - d. Debate
 - i. Rose: Voting in favor, good opportunity for the rso to allow members to learn
 - ii. Morisette: MTV
 - e. Voting
 - i. 4-0-2 **(approved)**
 - f. Removed Chapter 822 (not within 20 miles of the university) approved by gc
- 10. New Business
 - a. <u>55-48</u>
 - b. Speech

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

i. KnightHawk is an autobond chapter so we work on conversation for the birds of central florida. Frequently go on hikes and sight seeing for birds around florida. Requesting baseball caps and 3 inch magnets. Promotional items to serve as benefits for our dues paying members, 36 dues paying members.

c. Questioning

- i. Rose: Are the hats just for members?
 - 1. RSO: Giving to officers and due-paying members, testing to see how the merch goes
 - Chair: Promo items has to be open to all students, not just for members
 - 3. RSO: Can ask president if it will be used to tabling, typically use brochures and frisbees, not sure how to move forward
 - 4. Chair: If you can talk to your president, we can table it today
 - 5. RSO: Magnets would definitely be used for tabling, not caps
 - 6. Chair: Your choice if we remove the caps or not, have to submit another allocation
 - 7. RSO: Remove the caps
- ii. Rose: Do you have two financially trained officers and understand the post funding process?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- iii. Quiroga: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- iv. Morisette: MTD
- d. Debate
 - i. Rose: Voting in favor, aside from the hats, magenets look good, good way to get members
 - ii. Quiroga: MTV
- e. Voting
 - i. 5-0-1 **(approved)**
- f. 55-49 tabled until the end of the meeting (picked up at 3:01pm)
- g. Speech
 - i. LSA Leadership week, hosted by LSA and Lead Scholars annually. Induglges by creating a community for leaders. Has keynote speakers and workshops, open to all campuses, had 46 programs last year and had 600 attendees, looking to expand even more this year. Hosting to have attractive

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

events, field trips, and collaboration with RWC. Last year we attended the wetlands at no last, collaborated with the Arboretum. Collaborated with various administrators. The funding would go into multiple facets of the whole events such as the luncheon, leadership week, and our guest speakers. Our main guest speaker is hopefully coach malzahn, head football coach of UCF.

- h. Questioning
 - i. Rose: Can we fund the candy?
 - 1. Chair: Yes, doesnt count as food
 - ii. Quiroga: Event is soon?
 - 1. RSO: Yes for leadership week, February 19th-23rd, will be ordering the items soon and submitting quotes
 - iii. Quiroga: Catering?
 - 1. RSO: Done through SU (1,274.25) (75 lunch boxes)
 - 2. Dani: 75 boxes, specifically used for a day or event?
 - 3. RSO: Used for luncheon on Friday of leadership week
 - iv. Rose: Do you have two financially trained officers?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
 - v. Quiroga: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
 - vi. Quiroga: So far, still in timeline?
 - 1. Chair: Yes

vii.

- i. Debate
 - i. Rose: Sounds like a really good event, voting in favor
 - ii. Morisette: Was apart of lead scholars, really impactful, voting in favor
- j. Voting
 - i. 4-0-1 (approved)
- k. 55-50
- I. Speech
 - Requesting funding for our formal event, funding for decorations and catering.
- m. Questioning
 - i. Chair: Quotes?
 - 1. RSO: \$859 catering
 - ii. Rose: Do you have two financially trained officers?

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- 1. RSO: Yes
- iii. Rose: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - 1. RSO: Refresher?
 - 2. Rose: You will recieve an email from the accoutants within 2 weeks, can always email the fao chair with questions
- iv. Quiroga: to chair, don't fund banquets, correct?
 - 1. RSO: Correct
- v. Morisette: Open to all UCF Students?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- vi. Rose: Requesting \$909.81?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- n. Debate
 - i. Rose: Looks good, food is from UCF Catering, voting in favor
- o. Voting
 - i. 4-0-1 **(approved)**
- p. <u>55-51</u>
- q. Speech
 - i. Meant to showcase filipino culture, anyone can embrace and enjoy the culture, we have showcases for dance, do philantrophy events, and media and art related events. Home away from home type of organization. Reason for funding is to have some spirit within the organization, for representation purposes
- r. Questioning
 - i. Quiroga: Tabling schedule?
 - RSO: No set schedule, let everyone know they can reach out to our secretary about events to table out
 - ii. Rose: Does your organization have two financially trained officers?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
 - iii. Rose: Has your RSO recieved sanctions in the past?
 - 1. RSO: Yes, paid for a photographer, never showed up
 - iv. Quiroga: MTD
- s. Debate
 - i. Quiroga: Voting in favor, great way to gain more members
 - ii. Nadella: We do a lot of events with FSA, do really good work, voting in favor
 - iii. Quiroga: MTV

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- t. Voting
 - i. 4-0-1 (approved)
- u. <u>55-52</u> (has class at 3pm)
- v. Speech
 - i. Our RSO was formed to host cultural events to represent bangladesh and bring a sense of home to those of bangladesh culture here at UCF. This event is basically to host a social get together to bring a close to the last few events we had over the past few months, a few board games and cultural activites.
- w. Questioning
 - i. Morisette: Is this event open to all UCF Students
 - 1. RSO: Yes
 - ii. Quiroga: How are you promoting this event?
 - 1. RSO: Social media
 - iii. Chair: Tax exempt, letting you know
 - iv. Rose: Two financially trained officers?
 - 1. Rso: Yes
 - v. Morisette: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- x. Debate
 - Morisette: Everything looks good, love minority orgs promoting their community, voting in favor
- y. Voting
 - i. 5-0-1 **(approved)**
- z. Suspension of Chapter 822 Approved by GC
- aa. 55-53
- bb. Speech
 - i. Anime Spot, a club celebrating animation, specifically anime, we are a cultural community that likes to broaden and expand our networks. In the easiest sense to describe it, we get together and watch anime. It is typically a very wholesome community. The event is for cosplay. The event is a huge community event. Almost 400 attendees, celebrates the art of cosplay, gathers community of fans all over central florida. Hoping for 500 attendees this year, events like cosplay contests and more.
- cc. Questioning
 - i. Quiroga: Offical amount is 1750?

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- ii. Chair: Yes the total is 1750 but the total is 1300
- iii. Rose: Your requesting more than you need?
 - 1. RSO: Yes we are requesting it because it still within the budget, if we needed to add anything can we do it here?
 - 2. Chair: You can add more quanity, not items
 - 3. Chair: Told RSO we took off insurance, two more costs on first item, what is that?
 - RSO: Late pick up, labor charge, from stage rental company, the \$95
 dollars is a fee for picking up the rental outside of their normal hours.
 Total with the fees would be \$190
- iv. Quiroga: Is the event on campus?
 - 1. RSO: yes in the SU, Second and Third Floor
- v. Rose: Your requesting 1750, the total cost is \$1,462 do you expect to add more quantity?
 - 1. RSO: Yes, we do.
- vi. Rose: Two financially trained officers?
 - 1. RSO: Yes
- vii. Quiroga: MTD

dd. Debate

- i. Rose: Voting in favor
- ii. Quiroga: Voting in favor, great way to expose many different people to an amazing community
- iii. Morisette: MTV
- iv. 3-0-2 **(APPROVED)**
- v. Suspension of 822 approved by gc

ee. 55-54

- i. Speech
 - 1. Basically an art club meant to foster an environment in order to encourage our members. We focus a lot of on critiques in our meeting, focus a lot of team building to allow art majors to become friends with each others, also have a mentor mentee system, led to a lot of job opportunities. The two events, first one (27.99), is for shelves to display the art in our events where the art is being sold to the community, second event is an fall, art picnic to allow for some relaxation towards the end of the semester. Items include pumpkins and paint

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- ii. Questioning
 - 1. Rose: Two financially trained officers?
 - a. RSO: Yes
 - 2. Morisette: Do you understand the post funding process?
 - a. RSO: No
 - b. Rose: explains PFP
 - 3. Morisette: Is it open to all UCF Students?
 - a. RSO: First event is open to anyone who would like to buy art (by the visual arts building) Second one can totally be open to all UCF Students

b.

- iii. Debate
 - 1. Rose: Both events look good, voting in favor
 - 2. Quiroga: MTV
- iv. Voting:
 - 1. 4-0-1 **(approved)**
- ff. <u>55-55</u> seen with 55-54 (approved)
- 11. Member Discussion
 - a. Quiroga: Why did we caucus last thursday?
 - i. Chair: Pressing Bill and extra allocations
- 12. Miscellaneous Business
 - a. Donuts or Candy?
 - i. Krispy Creme Donuts
 - ii. Chocolate Candy
- 13. Final Roll Call: 5/9
- 14. Adjournment: 3:25 PM

Key:

- P Present
- A Absent
- MTD Move to Debate
- MTV Move to Vote
- MTA- Move to Amend



FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent